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Greetings Troop 3! 
 

I was excited to get out backpacking this month, because it is the quintessential Scouting 

activity. It takes a combination of Planning, Teamwork, Fitness, and Persistence to have a 

successful trip. I seem to have developed a reputation of selecting challenging routes, and 

this year was no different. The stretch of the AT through this part of New Jersey follows 

along the ridgeline of a mountain, so we had to get up that mountain somehow. I chose 

the Coppermine Trail which follows a creek up a ravine. There were some nice little 

waterfalls and scenic pools along the way. Of course there was also a steep scramble to 

get up out of the ravine, but nothing our intrepid crew couldn't handle. 
 

As Mr. Murphy likes to say, backpacking is 10% physical and 90% mental. It takes 

determination and persistence to push on. We redistributed some weight, as the Banana 

Heads were carrying almost half their body weight. Still, everyone did great, and we got 

there and back again safely. Also the "sick" views did not disappoint. The rain cleared out 

early Saturday morning, and we had cool autumn weather and clear skies for the rest of 

the trip. 



 

There are lots of great activities coming up this month. We'll be heading down to 

Annapolis, MD to tour the Naval Academy and catch a football game. We've also got a big 

night coming up for Veterans Night this year. For his Eagle Project, Jack Thompson and he 

team of volunteer fixed up the flag pole and memorial in the church's cemetery. It looks 

fantastic, and we'll he holding a rededication ceremony on November 13th. We'd like a big 

turnout for this one, and we'd want to recognize all of the Troop's family members who 

have served in the military. If you have parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins, 

please invite them to come. 
 

Of course November also means Scouting for Food and the Hatboro Holiday Parade. Lots 

to do. Read on! 

 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 
 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

Meetings 

11/6 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

 

11/7 TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

11/9 Staff Meeting 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC Board Room 

 

11/13 Veterans 

Night 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

 

11/20 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

 

11/27 Troop 

Meeting & 

Recruiting Event 

7:30-9 PM 

Good Turns, 

etc. 

11/11 Scouting for 

Food with Pack 17 

9 AM-12 PM 

Lehman Church 

 

11/18 Scouting for 

Food with Pack 17 

9 AM-12 PM 

Lehman Church 

 

11/18 Craft Fair 

Support 

2:30-4 PM 

Archbishop Wood 

 

11/19 Hatboro 

Holiday Parade 

10 AM-4 PM 

Second Alarmers 

 

 

 

  
 

Trips 

11/10-11/12 

Football Game at 

US Naval Academy 
 

District/ 

Council Events 

 

  
 

Other 

 

 

11/15 75th 

Anniversary 

Planning 

Committee 

Meeting 

7-8:30 PM 

HBC Board Room 

 

 

 

  
 



TBD 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, November 6th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. We'll be planning for the November trip and rehearsing for Veterans Night. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, November 7th from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

October and November, and to plan December. 
 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, November 9th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be 

meeting in the Board Room (First floor of the church) to discuss October and November, 

and to plan December. 
 

Football Game at the US Naval Academy 
 

November 10-12th our monthly trip will be taking us 

to tour the grounds of the United States Naval 

Academy in Annapolis MD, before catching the 

Football Game against the UAB Blazers. 
 

The cost of the trip is $85 

Registration for the trip is closed. 

 

 

 

Scouting for Food with Pack 17 
 



Saturday, November 11th from 9 AM-12 PM we will 

meet at Lehman Church to help Pack 17 distribute 

food collection bags and doorhangers in the Hatboro 

area. If you are not going on the Annapolis trip, please 

go lend a hand. 

 

 

 

Veterans Night 
 

Monday, November 13th from 7:30-9 PM is our 

annual Veterans Night, when we recognize Veterans in 

the Troop 3 family. This year we will also be 

rededicating the refurbished memorial in the Hatboro 

Baptist Cemetery. Jack Thompson and the Millbrook 

Society did a tremendous job of fixing up the existing 

area and adding two new plaques. 

 

 

 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

Wednesday, November 15th from 7-8:30 PM the 75th 

Anniversary Planning Committee will be meeting in the 

Board Room (first floor of the church). 

 

Last month, we developed a budget and fundraising plan. 

There's also plenty of details to be worked out for the 

weekend's programs and activities. We could use your help! 
 

If you are an alum, click here to complete a brief 

questionnaire 

 

 

 

Scouting for Food with Pack 17 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWBHGzbgWKINAddLIyHoP6tCi5RSdu9lRCPTQOuweSWykzxdIF6UHikIf2Eb-wIHah95hA7NQ-f6uXlWRGBqMeN7hLWeDXvEmldSdLzsE-YGCyUk9LadE1V2D81Jbid-Axe7X9X9mg9GdL2so4A5eleB40M1K5OXPI27GXPRP7GvlOAf1GirMrRXFn2oLIsOp89pN5xMaF1rb6ywE5yQGNF0=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWBHGzbgWKINAddLIyHoP6tCi5RSdu9lRCPTQOuweSWykzxdIF6UHikIf2Eb-wIHah95hA7NQ-f6uXlWRGBqMeN7hLWeDXvEmldSdLzsE-YGCyUk9LadE1V2D81Jbid-Axe7X9X9mg9GdL2so4A5eleB40M1K5OXPI27GXPRP7GvlOAf1GirMrRXFn2oLIsOp89pN5xMaF1rb6ywE5yQGNF0=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==


Saturday, November 18th from 9 AM-12 PM we will 

meet at Lehman Church again, to help Pack 17 collect 

food donations from the Hatboro area. 

 

 

 

Good Turn for Archbishop Wood 
 

Saturday, November 18th from 2:30-4 PM we'll be providing service to Archbishop 

Wood to help tear down and clean up after their Craft Fair. More details to follow. 
 

Hatboro Holiday Parade 
 

Sunday, November 19th VT3 will be providing video coverage of the Hatboro Holiday 

Parade. We need help setting up the camera crews as well as the commentary booth. We'll 

meet up at the Second Alarmers in Hatboro at 10 AM, and we'll wrap up around 4 PM. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, November 20th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. We'll be playing some Thanksgiving Price is Right! 
 

Troop Meeting & Recruiting Night 
 

Monday, November 27th from 7:30-9 PM we had a recruiting night planned, but initial 

plans have fallen through. New plans will be announced as soon as possible. 
 

Night Out at Sky Zone 
 

Saturday, December 2nd from 7-10 PM we will be 

joining in the Glow Party at Sky Zone in Chalfont. 
 

The cost of the trip will be $32. 
 

Sign-up details to follow. 
 

 

 

Phantoms Hockey Game 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWKboVVFrvR6nZf0MhlNfKelxuhjvhLSY8hScZBQ_WpZEj4uXoOesQ7x7kX5UTaRscr-4NIQH_stbgK2SY8Un_LFs0eCCYSPrsPIiszeVybFadpjULphAIvvK7y76jpJ1-eC_jR8iqDOzGuoCmoEHVBtUgBrGNTcXd3z7vRUNMl0WG0yoEzVnILbZGJZ0XXbg8Omqtn_r7TScezL-pFoi-M4GWsVZFohu52KUOl7JqguXzZkgI22ktAXQedgByC5L6RWvVfh3DWKqcwgr5hNSzGEcIEuqgMA0Janv_ZZPoscWvf8ehO_vcvzdPX-rGSUsngIB3unm5TqhllkNdosf8rWzqYBq_6wTboFxDrtPzy3dKuUd3wCnsPGG6jmcIqAjPxGm09f0qj2BS09afY3WOGhcPSemO2CCTUbFeOPYaYiDJrv8z5WO27c0Mx2x8ezOFATszeOGHW1V558heoNfHxc8zX17uq-yeUPcaawiPd_ifV9XNLW6k5sOCD4r6BPEkDViO3JbAcePeWLsf1kDtqL91eOJOY885I3PejVr_MZFXVrZRRh2j-oGJ3rUktNwxQ==&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWKboVVFrvR6nxwkG5VqBRzfZlJEUywwkl4ZNVLJL-TEdegLTipJcyF-vQDZVMxI9XuHFdYpWlevNdedvaHvOlUsbRw_OS4Cib2psntKQ9lIeEtwqpwlN64v69ki1dU8w861us6QkHkJxeR7NAB6GfE-Rvm7glmclBOV5hx1Qt5wYKkmiL-wtmwh7S5lzS9xufrCgrT2TvYZaq5J2KYswy669innk_pLHDRqwDCWm-Y4FfqYJyZRvpGkOf6LtDvqczy4uavG8ftUYu8yYEI4zcHTINT5OT2ky2oPvRXSsbb8wlcRpI8GJ32G8IX6CfFRxPCbAtTobO3sV7QSTFY-TzmP_OIHdoK0FmmFYn75MXWz937ZW96NQVLwcpkOuKD842G1969wl83Mt5orgBU9GN-Pq4IkNNjIkF4i7VaZTI_sdfXLxjpFGPxTvmnZtJAEqzG8aNnugSy2Gr7R6ruZ4ZHe0ib2XNYIr2TSolHaJ8qyBAHLDjRCVzHu-A05SiDZJbKx50sVkLRMaNv8CUfELI3U1OGZSmoDfNpu-xlUNIFdyxO5ALlHa-5wl-ao9lH-p0E85rTHiHnd-kw5ZzRe2rNDvAyTDGXwJNQ==&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==


 

Phantoms vs Providence Bruins, Friday December 8, 2023 at 7PM 

at the PPL Center in Allentown 

Tickets are $23 

 

We're in the same section as last year (109), but a few rows closer to the ice.  
 

We will be the Color Guard on the ice for the Star-Spangled Banner. Full 
Class A's with Neckerchiefs for Color Guard volunteers. 
 

This is a family event and open to Webelos, AOLs and their families, who are 
interested in a night out with Troop 3.  
 

To sign-up, please contact Mr. Garry Pfeil at 215-519-3058 or 
gmpfeil@hotmail.com. 

 

Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 
 

 

The Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration be a 

weekend event May 17-19, 2024 held on the 

Day Camp side of College Settlement. 
 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 we'll have a brunch, 

afternoon activities, dinner, and a campfire. 
 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 

 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

Online Payment by Cheddar Up Now Available 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWL8LwiKbVO4RAYH0Otfs0N3YVsUwxmlCgk-dIDDwnviDx2-JEZdMgKDWPVU64LumrGRgE7HBSiTLTVJHt0C6_NBhZbc7PhDv_20rIXWQeXILouaJLqV2C7s=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==


 

 

At September's Committee Meeting, the Committee voted to no longer accept Venmo as 

a payment method and move to a different pay service called Cheddar Up. 
 

Note there's a small fee for charging to a credit card, and of course, we'll still accept cash 

and checks as payment for trips, etc. 

 

For questions regarding Cheddar Up, please contact Troop Treasurer Mr. Brian Dutill at 

267-280-2509 or bdutill@verizon.net 
 

Changes to Registration Process for 2024 
 

As we prepare to recharter the Troop for 2024, there are 

changes to Council's registration policy. In years past, the 

Troop would reregister Scouts and Scouters and receive 

reimbursement from the Scout families. 
 

This year, Scout and Scouters must register themselves online. 

More details to follow! 
 

For questions regarding registration, please contact Troop 

Treasurer Mr. Brian Dutill at 267-280-2509 or 

bdutill@verizon.net 

 

 

 

Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories 
 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration 

is only 6 months away! 
 

In order to make the Diamond Jubilee on May 17-

19 a big success, we would like to have as many 

alumni and family there as possible. 

 

Please click the button below to share your favorite 

Troop 3 memories. 
 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 
 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWL8LwiKbVO4RAYH0Otfs0N3YVsUwxmlCgk-dIDDwnviDx2-JEZdMgKDWPVU64LumrGRgE7HBSiTLTVJHt0C6_NBhZbc7PhDv_20rIXWQeXILouaJLqV2C7s=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==


Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories 

 

 

New Troop T-Shirts are in! 
 

 

The new Troop 3 T-Shirts are here! Pick yours up at the next meeting! 
 

If you have not already paid, you can do so on Cheddar Up, or pay cash/check 
when you pick up. 

$20 each 
 

Pay for New T-shirts on Cheddar Up 

 

 

2023-2024 Annual Plan 
 

Here's the latest revision of the new Annual Plan! Please mark these important dates on 

your family calendar! 
 

Note: We still need a trip coordinator for the June Trip to the Old Rhinebeck 

Aerodrome. 
 

Click here for the New 2023-2024 Annual Plan! 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWBHGzbgWKINAddLIyHoP6tCi5RSdu9lRCPTQOuweSWykzxdIF6UHikIf2Eb-wIHah95hA7NQ-f6uXlWRGBqMeN7hLWeDXvEmldSdLzsE-YGCyUk9LadE1V2D81Jbid-Axe7X9X9mg9GdL2so4A5eleB40M1K5OXPI27GXPRP7GvlOAf1GirMrRXFn2oLIsOp89pN5xMaF1rb6ywE5yQGNF0=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWJ3RS919FTMTZHw-9sXGb1I6PncRBoaJ1AO8BsLjCLoNK7sVlqrHRbIxl_zms-10tmKlaii-PxsP8hZUhFj5_sUsPIOQuSYg8Oy5DGn1Pqj1rTemvRFfNnA=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWKboVVFrvR6ne-5dAOFutJyktod-g83bft_J8Efglr3s3uqqjp3yVKOdntB_iHFq8oM4RxQhQ434m23dAB67lCyFQscxoBO8ZYv9jH6qUSGI9Xfxt_aokTMSMKSXToDlsPA6j_1CXeFwnM1Wen3J2QBiEYF3C7eiazBpneOd6IO8H3bJ4FxlQso=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==


 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Merit Badges 
 

 

Citizenship in Society: 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001j2fczbDcQo-6Tfo5A4zbJSPmZhVYiiB7HlJ6gdCWWkFoasuJacAiWKboVVFrvR6ne-5dAOFutJyktod-g83bft_J8Efglr3s3uqqjp3yVKOdntB_iHFq8oM4RxQhQ434m23dAB67lCyFQscxoBO8ZYv9jH6qUSGI9Xfxt_aokTMSMKSXToDlsPA6j_1CXeFwnM1Wen3J2QBiEYF3C7eiazBpneOd6IO8H3bJ4FxlQso=&c=E687OfwkcEe-6w-gfGFUUYWXfyx70Z3VgfeWxdIfx0oBnXcgRSbfBA==&ch=6nK-MsyB8vS9FyQ67bkKvbGif2l_p-cuAQm-xhvoRz3V6p0QuRI4qw==


Cameron Arbuckle 

Jack Coughlin 

Benny DelSordo 

Adam Hendrickson 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 

Aidan Robin 

Kavish Singh 

Aidan Wills 
 

Andrew Marks is Aging Out 
 

 

 

This month, Andrew Marks will be aging out of the troop. Andrew is a Senior at Hatboro 

Horsham High School and works as an EMT. He plans to pursue a degree in Nursing after 

high school. Andrew served as ASPL from June to November 2020, and SPL from 

December 2020 to May 2021. 
 

Happy Birthday & Good Luck, Andrew! 

 

Weekend Trip Backpacking at the Delaware Water Gap 
 



 

 



 



 

On October 20-22, we headed up to a stretch of the Appalachian Trail in Worthington 

State Forest and the Delaware Water Gap National Recreation Area in New Jersey. We had 

some rain overnight on Friday, but other than that, we had terrific weather the rest of the 

weekend. Friday night we camped at the Worthington State Forest Campground. We hit 

the Copper Mine Trail Saturday morning up to the AT on the ridge. We covered about 8 

challenging miles on Saturday and camped at the Backpacker Site on the trail. Sunday 

morning, we had an easy 2 miles back down the cars. Then we headed over to climb up to 

the Mt. Tammany Overlook for lunch and Scouts Own. 

 

Thank you to Mr. Lavelle, Mr. DelSordo and both Mr. Markses! 

 
 

Flea Market 
 



 

 

On October 28, we held our first ever Flea Market out in the front lawn of the church. The 

event coincided with the Skeleton Skurry and the Halloween Stroll, so there was lots of 

foot traffic. We sold many snow cones, hot dogs, and two of our three trailers! We'll sell 

the last one once the new trailer is purchased. 
 

Thank you to everyone who volunteered. 

We couldn't have done it without you! 
 

Halloween Party! 
 



 

 

On October 30, we held our annual Halloween Party. This year we made it a recruiting 

event, and had a few visitors. It was a great time! 
 

Thank you for taking care of the snacks, Mrs. Schubert!  
 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

 

 

 

 

The following Scouts are celebrating their birthday 

this month! 
 

Nate Snyder 11/5 

Josh Low-Beer 11/13 

Andrew Marks 11/17 
 

 

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
  

 


